

Governor

KARYN E. POLITO Lieutenant Governor

## The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Executive Office of Health and Human Services
Department of Public Health
Bureau of Health Professions Licensure
Board of Registration in Nursing
239 Causeway Street, Suite 500, Boston, MA 02114

Tel: 617-973-0800 TTY: 617-973-0988 www.mass.gov/dph/boards MARYLOU SUDDERS Secretary

MONICA BHAREL, MD, MPH Commissioner

April 9, 2019

President Richard Lapidus Ph.D Fitchburg State University 160 Pearl Street Fitchburg, MA 01420

Dear Dr. Lapidus:

I am writing to inform you that I have completed a review of the Fitchburg State University Baccalaureate Degree in Nursing Program (Program) on behalf of the Massachusetts Board of Registration in Nursing (Board) pursuant to Board Education Policy 99-03. The review encompassed the Program's 2018 Annual Report to the Board, and may have included other relevant information including, but not limited to, reports, correspondence and site surveys.

I am pleased to advise that the Program maintains Full Approval Status. This approval status represents the Board's recognition that the Program has provided satisfactory evidence of its continuous compliance with 244 CMR 6.04: Standards for Nursing Education Program Approval.

Please feel free to contact me at <a href="mailto:angela.macdonald@massmail.state.ma.us">angela.macdonald@massmail.state.ma.us</a> or 617-973-0815 if you have any additional questions.

Sincerely,

Angela MacDonald, DNP, RN Nursing Education Coordinator

hydrill

Cc: Nancy Duphily, DNP, RN-BC